
                                                                                      

 

 

 

Dear Council Member,                                                                                                                  Platinum Cleaning Byron Bay 

I am the owner of Platinum Cleaning Byron Bay, I have been in business since 2016. 
 
 I am writing to ask you to stand up against the planning proposal to cap short term rental accommodation to 90-
days per year. The families that come and stay in short term holiday rental accommodation are vital to the continued 
success of my business. In Byron Shire any policy that weakens the tourism industry, puts the entire community at 
risk. 
 

On realestate.com, there are currently 90 homes available for permanent rental in Byron Shire. The problem is not 
supply, it’s the price point, only 3 of these properties were $500 per week and under, the price of rentals just isn’t 
affordable so the lack of affordable housing options for local workers is the major problem which this policy will fail 
to solve.   

I can fully appreciate the situation and understand peoples frustration of the lack of affordable housing, I for one am 
also effected, even running my own business I can no longer afford to live alone, so I‘m having to go into a share 
house situation, I have a cat and dog that have had to be split up already as finding a home where both may come to 
have been impossible. 

The real issue is bad planning by government, more housing and planning needs to have been factored in for the 
growing population, targeting private owners who have a holiday house in a popular destination is very harsh, the 
private sector shouldn’t be responsible for housing the growing population. 
 As I see it there should be room for everyone, homes for key workers and holiday houses for tourists to visit the 
area. 

Tourism is largest source of employment in the area, directly and indirectly, tourism is the life blood of Byron. Even 
those who don’t work in industry benefit from the hundreds of millions of dollars that flow into the economy every 
year, and short-term rental accommodation (STRA) alone contributes to a huge swath of jobs for local people, from 
the cleaning teams to garden maintenance, property maintenance, and the reservation offices. 

Those jobs and that money is vital. An attack on the tourism industry is an attack on the business community. 

As a local business owner and engaged member of the community, I have watched the STRA industry being attacked 
by Council for years. Council is attacking families who own and operate local businesses and families that visit Byron 
Shire and are a part of this community. 

This policy puts my business at risk. Families staying in STRA make up 100% of my customer base. 

This policy will result in a huge loss of income for my business as I predominately look after holiday homes and I will 
likely have to lay off up to 10 sub-contractors, many of whom have been with the business for years.   

I live here. I work here. I pay GST and huge tax each year, please consider that this policy will negatively impact me 
and the whole business community. 
If this does go ahead, I will likely have to leave the area. 

 Sincerely, 

Lilith Christofferson 



Business owner – Platinum Cleaning 

 



 

Dear Council Member, 

I am the owner of In Cleans Means Heinz, I am writing to ask you to stand up against the planning 
proposal to cap short term rental accommodation to 90-days per year. The families that come and 
stay in short term holiday rental accommodation are vital to the continued success of my business. 
In Byron Shire any policy that weakens the tourism industry, puts the entire community at risk. 

The policy depends on misleading data and incorrect assumptions. Council, you claim there are 
5,428 non-hosted holiday homes in Byron Shire. That’s just not the case! The NSW Government’s 
mandatory property register which commenced on 31 January 2022, reported that as of 31 August 
2022 there were 1,136 non hosted properties in Byron Shire. You simply can not return 1,500 homes 
to the permanent rental pool, because they don’t exist. What’s more, the vast majority of these 
property owners have purchased these properties as their holiday home with the intent to move to 
Byron Shire in the future.  

On realestate.com, there are currently 100+ homes available for permanent rental in Byron Shire. 
The problem is not supply, it’s the price point and lack of affordable housing options for local 
workers which this policy will fail to solve.   

As the largest source of employment in the area, directly and indirectly, tourism is the life blood of 
Byron. Even those who don’t work in industry benefit from the hundreds of millions of dollars that 
flow into the economy every year, and short-term rental accommodation (STRA) alone contributes 
1,448 jobs and $267 million per year to the local Byron community. 

Those jobs and that money is vital. An attack on the tourism industry is an attack on the business 
community. 

As a local business owner and engaged member of the community, I have watched the STRA 
industry being attacked by Council for years. Council is attacking families who own and operate local 
businesses and families that visit Byron Shire and are a part of this community. 

This policy puts my business at risk. Families staying in STRA make up a significant portion of my 
customer base. 

This policy will result in a 50% loss of income for my business and I will likely have to lay off up to 2-3 
staff members, many of whom have been with the business for years.   

I live here. I work here. I pay my rates. Please consider that this policy will negatively impact me and 
the whole business community. 

  

Sincerely, 

kris ikstrums 

Business owner – Cleans Means Heinz 



 

Dear Council Member, 

I am the owner of In ABHC Cleaning, I am writing to ask you to stand up against the planning 
proposal to cap short term rental accommodation to 90-days per year. The families that come and 
stay in short term holiday rental accommodation are vital to the continued success of my business. 
In Byron Shire any policy that weakens the tourism industry, puts the entire community at risk. 

The policy depends on misleading data and incorrect assumptions. Council, you claim there are 
5,428 non-hosted holiday homes in Byron Shire. That’s just not the case! The NSW Government’s 
mandatory property register which commenced on 31 January 2022, reported that as of 31 August 
2022 there were 1,136 non hosted properties in Byron Shire. You simply can not return 1,500 homes 
to the permanent rental pool, because they don’t exist. What’s more, the vast majority of these 
property owners have purchased these properties as their holiday home with the intent to move to 
Byron Shire in the future.  

On realestate.com, there are currently 100+ homes available for permanent rental in Byron Shire. 
The problem is not supply, it’s the price point and lack of affordable housing options for local 
workers which this policy will fail to solve.   

As the largest source of employment in the area, directly and indirectly, tourism is the life blood of 
Byron. Even those who don’t work in industry benefit from the hundreds of millions of dollars that 
flow into the economy every year, and short-term rental accommodation (STRA) alone contributes 
1,448 jobs and $267 million per year to the local Byron community. 

Those jobs and that money is vital. An attack on the tourism industry is an attack on the business 
community. 

As a local business owner and engaged member of the community, I have watched the STRA 
industry being attacked by Council for years. Council is attacking families who own and operate local 
businesses and families that visit Byron Shire and are a part of this community. 

This policy puts my business at risk. Families staying in STRA make up a significant portion of my 
customer base. 

This policy will result in a 75% loss of income for my business and I will likely have to lay off up to 6 
staff members, many of whom have been with the business for years.   

I live here. I work here. I pay my rates. Please consider that this policy will negatively impact me and 
the whole business community. 

  

Sincerely, 

Rozane Lazzari 

Business owner – ABHC Cleaning 



 

Dear Council Member, 

I am the owner of Full Of Gardens, I am writing to ask you to stand up against the planning proposal 
to cap short term rental accommodation to 90-days per year. The families that come and stay in 
short term holiday rental accommodation are vital to the continued success of my business. In Byron 
Shire any policy that weakens the tourism industry, puts the entire community at risk. 

The policy depends on misleading data and incorrect assumptions. Council, you claim there are 
5,428 non-hosted holiday homes in Byron Shire. That’s just not the case! The NSW Government’s 
mandatory property register which commenced on 31 January 2022, reported that as of 31 August 
2022 there were 1,136 non hosted properties in Byron Shire. You simply can not return 1,500 homes 
to the permanent rental pool, because they don’t exist. What’s more, the vast majority of these 
property owners have purchased these properties as their holiday home with the intent to move to 
Byron Shire in the future.  

On realestate.com, there are currently 100+ homes available for permanent rental in Byron Shire. 
The problem is not supply, it’s the price point and lack of affordable housing options for local 
workers which this policy will fail to solve.   

As the largest source of employment in the area, directly and indirectly, tourism is the life blood of 
Byron. Even those who don’t work in industry benefit from the hundreds of millions of dollars that 
flow into the economy every year, and short-term rental accommodation (STRA) alone contributes 
1,448 jobs and $267 million per year to the local Byron community. 

Those jobs and that money is vital. An attack on the tourism industry is an attack on the business 
community. 

As a local business owner and engaged member of the community, I have watched the STRA 
industry being attacked by Council for years. Council is attacking families who own and operate local 
businesses and families that visit Byron Shire and are a part of this community. 

This policy puts my business at risk. Families staying in STRA make up a significant portion of my 
customer base. 

This policy will result in a 40% loss of income for my business and I will likely have to lay off 1 staff 
members, many of whom have been with the business for years.   

I live here. I work here. I pay my rates. Please consider that this policy will negatively impact me and 
the whole business community. 

  

Sincerely, 

Jack Fuller 

Business owner – Full Of Gardens 



 

Dear Council Member, 

I am the owner of 2 Hands Property Management, I am writing to ask you to stand up against the 
planning proposal to cap short term rental accommodation to 90-days per year. The families that 
come and stay in short term holiday rental accommodation are vital to the continued success of my 
business. In Byron Shire any policy that weakens the tourism industry, puts the entire community at 
risk. 

The policy depends on misleading data and incorrect assumptions. Council, you claim there are 
5,428 non-hosted holiday homes in Byron Shire. That’s just not the case! The NSW Government’s 
mandatory property register which commenced on 31 January 2022, reported that as of 31 August 
2022 there were 1,136 non hosted properties in Byron Shire. You simply can not return 1,500 homes 
to the permanent rental pool, because they don’t exist. What’s more, the vast majority of these 
property owners have purchased these properties as their holiday home with the intent to move to 
Byron Shire in the future.  

On realestate.com, there are currently 100+ homes available for permanent rental in Byron Shire. 
The problem is not supply, it’s the price point and lack of affordable housing options for local 
workers which this policy will fail to solve.   

As the largest source of employment in the area, directly and indirectly, tourism is the life blood of 
Byron. Even those who don’t work in industry benefit from the hundreds of millions of dollars that 
flow into the economy every year, and short-term rental accommodation (STRA) alone contributes 
1,448 jobs and $267 million per year to the local Byron community. 

Those jobs and that money is vital. An attack on the tourism industry is an attack on the business 
community. 

As a local business owner and engaged member of the community, I have watched the STRA 
industry being attacked by Council for years. Council is attacking families who own and operate local 
businesses and families that visit Byron Shire and are a part of this community. 

This policy puts my business at risk. Families staying in STRA make up a significant portion of my 
customer base. 

This policy will result in a 70% loss of income for my business and I will likely have to lay off up to 10 
staff members, many of whom have been with the business for years.   

I live here. I work here. I pay my rates. Please consider that this policy will negatively impact me and 
the whole business community. 

  

Sincerely, 

Fernanda Vial 

Business owner – 2 Hands Property Management 



 

Dear Council Member, 

I am the owner of Swimart Byron Bay, I am writing to ask you to stand up against the planning 
proposal to cap short term rental accommodation to 90-days per year. The families that come and 
stay in short term holiday rental accommodation are vital to the continued success of my business. 
In Byron Shire any policy that weakens the tourism industry, puts the entire community at risk. 

The policy depends on misleading data and incorrect assumptions. Council, you claim there are 
5,428 non-hosted holiday homes in Byron Shire. That’s just not the case! The NSW Government’s 
mandatory property register which commenced on 31 January 2022, reported that as of 31 August 
2022 there were 1,136 non hosted properties in Byron Shire. You simply can not return 1,500 homes 
to the permanent rental pool, because they don’t exist. What’s more, the vast majority of these 
property owners have purchased these properties as their holiday home with the intent to move to 
Byron Shire in the future.  

On realestate.com, there are currently 100+ homes available for permanent rental in Byron Shire. 
The problem is not supply, it’s the price point and lack of affordable housing options for local 
workers which this policy will fail to solve.   

As the largest source of employment in the area, directly and indirectly, tourism is the life blood of 
Byron. Even those who don’t work in industry benefit from the hundreds of millions of dollars that 
flow into the economy every year, and short-term rental accommodation (STRA) alone contributes 
1,448 jobs and $267 million per year to the local Byron community. 

Those jobs and that money is vital. An attack on the tourism industry is an attack on the business 
community. 

As a local business owner and engaged member of the community, I have watched the STRA 
industry being attacked by Council for years. Council is attacking families who own and operate local 
businesses and families that visit Byron Shire and are a part of this community. 

This policy puts my business at risk. Families staying in STRA make up a significant portion of my 
customer base. 

This policy will result in a 50% loss of income for my business and I will likely have to lay off 1  staff 
member, who has been with the business for years.   

I live here. I work here. I pay my rates. Please consider that this policy will negatively impact me and 
the whole business community. 

  

Sincerely, 

Gary Sanderson 

Business owner – Swimart Byron Bay 



 

Dear Council Member, 

I am the owner of Rubbish2Move, I am writing to ask you to be a voice against the planning proposal 
to cap short term rental accommodation to 90-days per year. The families that come and stay in 
short term holiday rental accommodation are vital to the continued success of my business.  

As the largest source of employment in the area, directly and indirectly, tourism is the life blood of 
Byron. Even those who don’t work in industry benefit from the hundreds of millions of dollars that 
flow into the economy every year, and short-term rental accommodation (STRA) alone contributes 
1,448 jobs and $267 million per year to the local Byron community. 

Those jobs and that money is vital. An attack on the tourism industry is an attack on the business 
community. 

As a local business owner I do feel that this planning proposal is a direct attack on my business. This 
policy puts my business at risk. Families staying in STRA make up a significant portion of my 
customer base. 

I predict this policy will result in a 25% loss of income for my business which would put a number of 
my staff at risk of losing their employment.   

Please consider that this policy will negatively impact me, my employees and the whole business 
community. 

  

Sincerely, 

Brian Walshe 

Business owner – Rubbish2Move 

 



 

Dear Council Member, 

I am the owner of Byron Bay Done And Dusted, I am writing to ask you to stand up against the 
planning proposal to cap short term rental accommodation to 90-days per year. The families that 
come and stay in short term holiday rental accommodation are vital to the continued success of my 
business. In Byron Shire any policy that weakens the tourism industry, puts the entire community at 
risk. 

The policy depends on misleading data and incorrect assumptions. Council, you claim there are 
5,428 non-hosted holiday homes in Byron Shire. That’s just not the case! The NSW Government’s 
mandatory property register which commenced on 31 January 2022, reported that as of 31 August 
2022 there were 1,136 non hosted properties in Byron Shire. You simply can not return 1,500 homes 
to the permanent rental pool, because they don’t exist. What’s more, the vast majority of these 
property owners have purchased these properties as their holiday home with the intent to move to 
Byron Shire in the future.  

On realestate.com, there are currently 100+ homes available for permanent rental in Byron Shire. 
The problem is not supply, it’s the price point and lack of affordable housing options for local 
workers which this policy will fail to solve.   

As the largest source of employment in the area, directly and indirectly, tourism is the life blood of 
Byron. Even those who don’t work in industry benefit from the hundreds of millions of dollars that 
flow into the economy every year, and short-term rental accommodation (STRA) alone contributes 
1,448 jobs and $267 million per year to the local Byron community. 

Those jobs and that money is vital. An attack on the tourism industry is an attack on the business 
community. 

As a local business owner and engaged member of the community, I have watched the STRA 
industry being attacked by Council for years. Council is attacking families who own and operate local 
businesses and families that visit Byron Shire and are a part of this community. 

This policy puts my business at risk. Families staying in STRA make up a significant portion of my 
customer base. 

This policy will result in a 70% loss of income for my business and I will likely have to lay off 5 staff 
members, many of whom have been with the business for years.   

I live here. I work here. I pay my rates. Please consider that this policy will negatively impact me and 
the whole business community. 

  

Sincerely, 

Emily & Marcos Bello 

Business owner – Byron Bay Done and Dusted 



Dear Council Member,

I am the owner of Depthfield Photography, I am writing to ask you to stand up against the planning
proposal to cap short term rental accommodation to 90-days per year. The families that come and
stay in short term holiday rental accommodation are vital to the continued success of my business. In
Byron Shire any policy that weakens the tourism industry, puts the entire community at risk.

The policy depends on misleading data and incorrect assumptions. Council, you claim there are 5,428
non-hosted holiday homes in Byron Shire. That’s just not the case! The NSW Government’s
mandatory property register which commenced on 31 January 2022, reported that as of 31 August
2022 there were 1,136 non hosted properties in Byron Shire. You simply can not return 1,500 homes
to the permanent rental pool, because they don’t exist. What’s more, the vast majority of these
property owners have purchased these properties as their holiday home with the intent to move to
Byron Shire in the future. 

On realestate.com, there are currently 100+ homes available for permanent rental in Byron Shire.
The problem is not supply, it’s the price point and lack of affordable housing options for local workers
which this policy will fail to solve.  

As the largest source of employment in the area, directly and indirectly, tourism is the life blood of
Byron. Even those who don’t work in industry benefit from the hundreds of millions of dollars that
flow into the economy every year, and short-term rental accommodation (STRA) alone contributes
1,448 jobs and $267 million per year to the local Byron community.

Those jobs and that money is vital. An attack on the tourism industry is an attack on the business
community.

As a local business owner and engaged member of the community, I have watched the STRA industry
being attacked by Council for years. Council is attacking families who own and operate local
businesses and families that visit Byron Shire and are a part of this community.

This policy puts my business at risk. Families staying in STRA make up a significant portion of my
customer base.

This policy will result in a 25% loss of income for my business.

I live here. I work here. I pay my rates. Please consider that this policy will negatively impact me and
the whole business community.

 

Kind Regards,

Michael Lean

Business owner – Depthfield Photography



 

 

 

Dear Council Member, 

I am the owner of TJM Handyman, I am writing to ask you to stand up against the planning proposal 
to cap short term rental accommodation to 90-days per year. The families that come and stay in 
short term holiday rental accommodation are vital to the continued success of my business. In Byron 
Shire any policy that weakens the tourism industry, puts the entire community at risk. 

The policy depends on misleading data and incorrect assumptions. Council, you claim there are 
5,428 non-hosted holiday homes in Byron Shire. That’s just not the case! The NSW Government’s 
mandatory property register which commenced on 31 January 2022, reported that as of 31 August 
2022 there were 1,136 non hosted properties in Byron Shire. You simply can not return 1,500 homes 
to the permanent rental pool, because they don’t exist. What’s more, the vast majority of these 
property owners have purchased these properties as their holiday home with the intent to move to 
Byron Shire in the future.  

On realestate.com, there are currently 100+ homes available for permanent rental in Byron Shire. 
The problem is not supply, it’s the price point and lack of affordable housing options for local 
workers which this policy will fail to solve.   

As the largest source of employment in the area, directly and indirectly, tourism is the life blood of 
Byron. Even those who don’t work in industry benefit from the hundreds of millions of dollars that 
flow into the economy every year, and short-term rental accommodation (STRA) alone contributes 
1,448 jobs and $267 million per year to the local Byron community. 

Those jobs and that money is vital. An attack on the tourism industry is an attack on the business 
community. 

As a local business owner and engaged member of the community, I have watched the STRA 
industry being attacked by Council for years. Council is attacking families who own and operate local 
businesses and families that visit Byron Shire and are a part of this community. 

This policy puts my business at risk. Families staying in STRA make up a significant portion of my 
customer base. 

This policy will result in a 60% loss of income for my business and I will likely have to lay off up to 1 
staff members, many of whom have been with the business for years.   

I live here. I work here. I pay my rates. Please consider that this policy will negatively impact me and 
the whole business community. 

  

Sincerely, 

Tim Meres 

Business owner – TJM Handyman  



 

Dear Council Member, 

I am the owner of Tweed Byron Property Maintenance. I am writing to ask you to stand up against the 
planning proposal to cap short term rental accommodation to 90-days per year. The families that come 
and stay in short term holiday rental accommodation are vital to the continued success of my business. 
In Byron Shire any policy that weakens the tourism industry, puts the entire community at risk. 

The policy depends on misleading data and incorrect assumptions. Council, you claim there are 5,428 
non-hosted holiday homes in Byron Shire. That’s just not the case! The NSW Government’s mandatory 
property register which commenced on 31 January 2022, reported that as of 31 August 2022 there were 
1,136 non hosted properties in Byron Shire. You simply can not return 1,500 homes to the permanent 
rental pool, because they don’t exist. What’s more, the vast majority of these property owners have 
purchased these properties as their holiday home with the intent to move to Byron Shire in the future.  

On realestate.com, there are currently 100+ homes available for permanent rental in Byron Shire. The 
problem is not supply, it’s the price point and lack of affordable housing options for local workers which 
this policy will fail to solve.   

As the largest source of employment in the area, directly and indirectly, tourism is the life blood of 
Byron. Even those who don’t work in industry benefit from the hundreds of millions of dollars that flow 
into the economy every year, and short-term rental accommodation (STRA) alone contributes 1,448 jobs 
and $267 million per year to the local Byron community. 

Those jobs and that money is vital. An attack on the tourism industry is an attack on the business 
community. 

As a local business owner and engaged member of the community, I have watched the STRA industry 
being attacked by Council for years. Council is attacking families who own and operate local businesses 
and families that visit Byron Shire and are a part of this community. 

This policy puts my business at risk. Families staying in STRA make up a significant portion of my 
customer base. 

This policy will result in an 80% loss of income for my business and I will be unable to provide for my 
family.   

Please consider that this policy will negatively impact me and the whole business community. 

Sincerely, 

Jordan Workman. 

Owner – Tweed Byron Property Maintenance. 





 

Dear Council Member, 

I am the owner of In The Bay Services, I am writing to ask you to stand up against the planning 
proposal to cap short term rental accommodation to 90-days per year. The families that come and 
stay in short term holiday rental accommodation are vital to the continued success of my business. 
In Byron Shire any policy that weakens the tourism industry, puts the entire community at risk. 

The policy depends on misleading data and incorrect assumptions. Council, you claim there are 
5,428 non-hosted holiday homes in Byron Shire. That’s just not the case! The NSW Government’s 
mandatory property register which commenced on 31 January 2022, reported that as of 31 August 
2022 there were 1,136 non hosted properties in Byron Shire. You simply can not return 1,500 homes 
to the permanent rental pool, because they don’t exist. What’s more, the vast majority of these 
property owners have purchased these properties as their holiday home with the intent to move to 
Byron Shire in the future.  

On realestate.com, there are currently 100+ homes available for permanent rental in Byron Shire. 
The problem is not supply, it’s the price point and lack of affordable housing options for local 
workers which this policy will fail to solve.   

As the largest source of employment in the area, directly and indirectly, tourism is the life blood of 
Byron. Even those who don’t work in industry benefit from the hundreds of millions of dollars that 
flow into the economy every year, and short-term rental accommodation (STRA) alone contributes 
1,448 jobs and $267 million per year to the local Byron community. 

Those jobs and that money is vital. An attack on the tourism industry is an attack on the business 
community. 

As a local business owner and engaged member of the community, I have watched the STRA 
industry being attacked by Council for years. Council is attacking families who own and operate local 
businesses and families that visit Byron Shire and are a part of this community. 

This policy puts my business at risk. Families staying in STRA make up a significant portion of my 
customer base. 

This policy will result in a 70% loss of income for my business and I will likely have to lay off up to 6 
staff members, many of whom have been with the business for years.   

I live here. I work here. I pay my rates. Please consider that this policy will negatively impact me and 
the whole business community. 

  

Sincerely, 

Cristina Arcila 

Business Owner – In The Bay Services 
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Dear Council Member, 

I am the owner of Lighthouse Linen, I am writing to ask you to stand up against the planning 
proposal to cap short term rental accommodation to 90-days per year. The families that come and 
stay in short term holiday rental accommodation are vital to the continued success of my business. 
In Byron Shire any policy that weakens the tourism industry, puts the entire community at risk. 

The policy depends on misleading data and incorrect assumptions. Council, you claim there are 
5,428 non-hosted holiday homes in Byron Shire. That’s just not the case! The NSW Government’s 
mandatory property register which commenced on 31 January 2022, reported that as of 31 August 
2022 there were 1,136 non hosted properties in Byron Shire. You simply can not return 1,500 homes 
to the permanent rental pool, because they don’t exist. What’s more, the vast majority of these 
property owners have purchased these properties as their holiday home with the intent to move to 
Byron Shire in the future.  

On realestate.com, there are currently 100+ homes available for permanent rental in Byron Shire. 
The problem is not supply, it’s the price point and lack of affordable housing options for local 
workers which this policy will fail to solve.   

As the largest source of employment in the area, directly and indirectly, tourism is the life blood of 
Byron. Even those who don’t work in industry benefit from the hundreds of millions of dollars that 
flow into the economy every year, and short-term rental accommodation (STRA) alone contributes 
1,448 jobs and $267 million per year to the local Byron community. 

Those jobs and that money is vital. An attack on the tourism industry is an attack on the business 
community. 

As a local business owner and engaged member of the community, I have watched the STRA 
industry being attacked by Council for years. Council is attacking families who own and operate local 
businesses and families that visit Byron Shire and are a part of this community. 

This policy puts my business at risk. Families staying in STRA make up a significant portion of my 
customer base. 

This policy will result in a 30-40% loss of income for my business and I will likely have to lay off up to 
1 staff member, many of whom have been with the business for years.   

I live here. I work here. I pay my rates. Please consider that this policy will negatively impact me and 
the whole business community. 

  

Sincerely, 

Luke Schultz 

Business owner – Lighthouse Linen 



 

Dear Council Member, 

I am the owner of Beach Houses Of Byron Bay, I am writing to ask you to stand up against the 
planning proposal to cap short term rental accommodation to 90-days per year. The families that 
come and stay in short term holiday rental accommodation are vital to the continued success of my 
business. In Byron Shire any policy that weakens the tourism industry, puts the entire community at 
risk. 

The policy depends on misleading data and incorrect assumptions. Council, you claim there are 
5,428 non-hosted holiday homes in Byron Shire. That’s just not the case! The NSW Government’s 
mandatory property register which commenced on 31 January 2022, reported that as of 31 August 
2022 there were 1,136 non hosted properties in Byron Shire. You simply can not return 1,500 homes 
to the permanent rental pool, because they don’t exist. What’s more, the vast majority of these 
property owners have purchased these properties as their holiday home with the intent to move to 
Byron Shire in the future.  

On realestate.com, there are currently 100+ homes available for permanent rental in Byron Shire. 
The problem is not supply, it’s the price point and lack of affordable housing options for local 
workers which this policy will fail to solve.   

As the largest source of employment in the area, directly and indirectly, tourism is the life blood of 
Byron. Even those who don’t work in industry benefit from the hundreds of millions of dollars that 
flow into the economy every year, and short-term rental accommodation (STRA) alone contributes 
1,448 jobs and $267 million per year to the local Byron community. 

Those jobs and that money is vital. An attack on the tourism industry is an attack on the business 
community. 

As a local business owner and engaged member of the community, I have watched the STRA 
industry being attacked by Council for years. Council is attacking families who own and operate local 
businesses and families that visit Byron Shire and are a part of this community. 

This policy puts my business at risk. Families staying in STRA make up a significant portion of my 
customer base. 

This policy will result in a 60% loss of income for my business and I will likely have to lay off up to 8 
staff members, many of whom have been with the business for years.   

I live here. I work here. I pay my rates. Please consider that this policy will negatively impact me and 
the whole business community. 

  

Sincerely, 

Casey Durkin 

Business owner  



 
Ballina Professional Cleaning 

 
31 October 2022 

Dear Council Member, 

I am the owner of Ballina Professional Cleaning. I am writing to ask you to stand up against the planning 
proposal to cap short term rental accommodation to 90-days per year. The families that come and stay 
in short term holiday rental accommodation are vital to the continued success of my business. In Byron 
Shire any policy that weakens the tourism industry, puts the entire community at risk. 

The policy depends on misleading data and incorrect assumptions. Council, you claim there are 5,428 
non-hosted holiday homes in Byron Shire. That’s just not the case! The NSW Government’s mandatory 
property register which commenced on 31 January 2022, reported that as of 31 August 2022 there were 
1,136 non hosted properties in Byron Shire. You simply can not return 1,500 homes to the permanent 
rental pool, because they don’t exist. What’s more, the vast majority of these property owners have 
purchased these properties as their holiday home with the intent to move to Byron Shire in the future.  

On realestate.com, there are currently 100+ homes available for permanent rental in Byron Shire. The 
problem is not supply, it’s the price point and lack of affordable housing options for local workers which 
this policy will fail to solve.   

As the largest source of employment in the area, directly and indirectly, tourism is the life blood of 
Byron. Even those who don’t work in industry benefit from the hundreds of millions of dollars that flow 
into the economy every year, and short-term rental accommodation (STRA) alone contributes 1,448 jobs 
and $267 million per year to the local Byron community. 

Those jobs and that money is vital. An attack on the tourism industry is an attack on the business 
community. 

As a local business owner and engaged member of the community, I have watched the STRA industry 
being attacked by Council for years. Council is attacking families who own and operate local businesses 
and families that visit Byron Shire and are a part of this community. 

This policy puts my business at risk. Families staying in STRA make up a significant portion of my 
customer base. 

This policy will result in a significant loss of income for my business and I will likely have to lay off 6 staff 
members, many of whom have been with the business for years.   

I live here. I work here. I pay my rates. Please consider that this policy will negatively impact me and the 
whole business community. 

  

Sincerely, 

Luke Barcham 

Ballina Professional Cleaning  



 

Dear Council Member, 

I am the owner of Lismore Lawns and Excavations. I am writing to ask you to stand up against the 
planning proposal to cap short term rental accommodation to 90-days per year. The families that come 
and stay in short term holiday rental accommodation are vital to the continued success of my business. 
In Byron Shire any policy that weakens the tourism industry, puts the entire community at risk. 

The policy depends on misleading data and incorrect assumptions. Council, you claim there are 5,428 
non-hosted holiday homes in Byron Shire. That’s just not the case! The NSW Government’s mandatory 
property register which commenced on 31 January 2022, reported that as of 31 August 2022 there were 
1,136 non hosted properties in Byron Shire. You simply can not return 1,500 homes to the permanent 
rental pool, because they don’t exist. What’s more, the vast majority of these property owners have 
purchased these properties as their holiday home with the intent to move to Byron Shire in the future.  

On realestate.com, there are currently 100+ homes available for permanent rental in Byron Shire. The 
problem is not supply, it’s the price point and lack of affordable housing options for local workers which 
this policy will fail to solve.   

As the largest source of employment in the area, directly and indirectly, tourism is the life blood of 
Byron. Even those who don’t work in industry benefit from the hundreds of millions of dollars that flow 
into the economy every year, and short-term rental accommodation (STRA) alone contributes 1,448 jobs 
and $267 million per year to the local Byron community. 

Those jobs and that money is vital. An attack on the tourism industry is an attack on the business 
community. 

As a local business owner and engaged member of the community, I have watched the STRA industry 
being attacked by Council for years. Council is attacking families who own and operate local businesses 
and families that visit Byron Shire and are a part of this community. 

This policy puts my business at risk. Families staying in STRA make up a significant portion of my 
customer base. 

This policy will result in a significant loss of income for my business.   

Please consider that this policy will negatively impact me and the whole business community. 

  

Sincerely, 

Grant Little 

Lismore Lawns and Excavations 



Form letter to submit to Byron Shire Council 

STRA Creditors 

 

Dear Council Member, 

I am the owner of Porteous Cleaning in Byron Shire. I am writing to ask you to stand up against the 

planning proposal to cap short term rental accommodation to 90-days per year. The families that come 

and stay in short term holiday rental accommodation are vital to the continued success of my business. 

In Byron Shire any policy that weakens the tourism industry, puts the entire community at risk. 

The policy depends on misleading data and incorrect assumptions. Council, you claim there are 5,428 

non-hosted holiday homes in Byron Shire. That’s just not the case! The NSW Government’s mandatory 

property register which commenced on 31 January 2022, reported that as of 31 August 2022 there were 

1,136 non hosted properties in Byron Shire. You simply can not return 1,500 homes to the permanent 

rental pool, because they don’t exist. What’s more, the vast majority of these property owners have 

purchased these properties as their holiday home with the intent to move to Byron Shire in the future.  

On realestate.com, there are currently 100+ homes available for permanent rental in Byron Shire. The 

problem is not supply, it’s the price point and lack of affordable housing options for local workers which 

this policy will fail to solve.   

As the largest source of employment in the area, directly and indirectly, tourism is the life blood of 

Byron. Even those who don’t work in industry benefit from the hundreds of millions of dollars that flow 

into the economy every year, and short-term rental accommodation (STRA) alone contributes 1,448 jobs 

and $267 million per year to the local Byron community. 

Those jobs and that money is vital. An attack on the tourism industry is an attack on the business 

community. 

As a local business owner and engaged member of the community, I have watched the STRA industry 

being attacked by Council for years. Council is attacking families who own and operate local businesses 

and families that visit Byron Shire and are a part of this community. 

This policy puts my business at risk. Families staying in STRA make up a significant portion of my 

customer base. 

This policy will result in a 75% loss of income for my business and I will likely have to lay off up to 4 staff 

members, many of whom have been with the business for years.   

I live here. I work here. I pay my rates. Please consider that this policy will negatively impact me and the 

whole business community. 

  

Sincerely, 

Katrina Porteous 

Business owner 



Form letter to submit to Byron Shire Council 

STRA Creditors 

 

Dear Council Member, 

I am the owner of Evergreen Cleaning in Byron Shire. I am writing to ask you to stand up against the 

planning proposal to cap short term rental accommodation to 90-days per year. The families that come 

and stay in short term holiday rental accommodation are vital to the continued success of my business. 

In Byron Shire any policy that weakens the tourism industry, puts the entire community at risk. 

The policy depends on misleading data and incorrect assumptions. Council, you claim there are 5,428 

non-hosted holiday homes in Byron Shire. That’s just not the case! The NSW Government’s mandatory 

property register which commenced on 31 January 2022, reported that as of 31 August 2022 there were 

1,136 non hosted properties in Byron Shire. You simply can not return 1,500 homes to the permanent 

rental pool, because they don’t exist. What’s more, the vast majority of these property owners have 

purchased these properties as their holiday home with the intent to move to Byron Shire in the future.  

On realestate.com, there are currently 100+ homes available for permanent rental in Byron Shire. The 

problem is not supply, it’s the price point and lack of affordable housing options for local workers which 

this policy will fail to solve.   

As the largest source of employment in the area, directly and indirectly, tourism is the life blood of 

Byron. Even those who don’t work in industry benefit from the hundreds of millions of dollars that flow 

into the economy every year, and short-term rental accommodation (STRA) alone contributes 1,448 jobs 

and $267 million per year to the local Byron community. 

Those jobs and that money is vital. An attack on the tourism industry is an attack on the business 

community. 

As a local business owner and engaged member of the community, I have watched the STRA industry 

being attacked by Council for years. Council is attacking families who own and operate local businesses 

and families that visit Byron Shire and are a part of this community. 

This policy puts my business at risk. Families staying in STRA make up a significant portion of my 

customer base. 

This policy will result in a 75% loss of income for my business and I will likely have to lay off up to 10 

staff members, many of whom have been with the business for years.   

I live here. I work here. I pay my rates. Please consider that this policy will negatively impact me and the 

whole business community. 

  

Sincerely, 

Matt Ryan 

Business owner 



Form letter to submit to Byron Shire Council 

STRA Creditors 

 

Dear Council Member, 

I am the owner of Kleen in Byron Shire. I am writing to ask you to stand up against the planning proposal 

to cap short term rental accommodation to 90-days per year. The families that come and stay in short 

term holiday rental accommodation are vital to the continued success of my business. In Byron Shire any 

policy that weakens the tourism industry, puts the entire community at risk. 

The policy depends on misleading data and incorrect assumptions. Council, you claim there are 5,428 

non-hosted holiday homes in Byron Shire. That’s just not the case! The NSW Government’s mandatory 

property register which commenced on 31 January 2022, reported that as of 31 August 2022 there were 

1,136 non hosted properties in Byron Shire. You simply can not return 1,500 homes to the permanent 

rental pool, because they don’t exist. What’s more, the vast majority of these property owners have 

purchased these properties as their holiday home with the intent to move to Byron Shire in the future.  

On realestate.com, there are currently 100+ homes available for permanent rental in Byron Shire. The 

problem is not supply, it’s the price point and lack of affordable housing options for local workers which 

this policy will fail to solve.   

As the largest source of employment in the area, directly and indirectly, tourism is the life blood of 

Byron. Even those who don’t work in industry benefit from the hundreds of millions of dollars that flow 

into the economy every year, and short-term rental accommodation (STRA) alone contributes 1,448 jobs 

and $267 million per year to the local Byron community. 

Those jobs and that money is vital. An attack on the tourism industry is an attack on the business 

community. 

As a local business owner and engaged member of the community, I have watched the STRA industry 

being attacked by Council for years. Council is attacking families who own and operate local businesses 

and families that visit Byron Shire and are a part of this community. 

This policy puts my business at risk. Families staying in STRA make up a significant portion of my 

customer base. 

This policy will result in a 70% loss of income for my business and I will likely have to lay off up to 6 staff 

members, many of whom have been with the business for years.   

I live here. I work here. I pay my rates. Please consider that this policy will negatively impact me and the 

whole business community. 

  

Sincerely, 

Paul Phipps 

Business owner 



Form letter to submit to Byron Shire Council 

STRA Creditors 

 

Dear Council Member, 

I am the owner of Byron Bay Luxe 24/7 in Byron Shire. I am writing to ask you to stand up against the 

planning proposal to cap short term rental accommodation to 90-days per year. The families that come 

and stay in short term holiday rental accommodation are vital to the continued success of my business. 

In Byron Shire any policy that weakens the tourism industry, puts the entire community at risk. 

The policy depends on misleading data and incorrect assumptions. Council, you claim there are 5,428 

non-hosted holiday homes in Byron Shire. That’s just not the case! The NSW Government’s mandatory 

property register which commenced on 31 January 2022, reported that as of 31 August 2022 there were 

1,136 non hosted properties in Byron Shire. You simply can not return 1,500 homes to the permanent 

rental pool, because they don’t exist. What’s more, the vast majority of these property owners have 

purchased these properties as their holiday home with the intent to move to Byron Shire in the future.  

On realestate.com, there are currently 100+ homes available for permanent rental in Byron Shire. The 

problem is not supply, it’s the price point and lack of affordable housing options for local workers which 

this policy will fail to solve.   

As the largest source of employment in the area, directly and indirectly, tourism is the life blood of 

Byron. Even those who don’t work in industry benefit from the hundreds of millions of dollars that flow 

into the economy every year, and short-term rental accommodation (STRA) alone contributes 1,448 jobs 

and $267 million per year to the local Byron community. 

Those jobs and that money is vital. An attack on the tourism industry is an attack on the business 

community. 

As a local business owner and engaged member of the community, I have watched the STRA industry 

being attacked by Council for years. Council is attacking families who own and operate local businesses 

and families that visit Byron Shire and are a part of this community. 

This policy puts my business at risk. Families staying in STRA make up a significant portion of my 

customer base. 

This policy will result in a 60% loss of income for my business and I will likely have to lay off up to 4 staff 

members, many of whom have been with the business for years.   

I live here. I work here. I pay my rates. Please consider that this policy will negatively impact me and the 

whole business community. 

  

Sincerely, 

Chloe Luxe 

Business owner 



Form letter to submit to Byron Shire Council 

STRA Creditors 

 

Dear Council Member, 

I am the owner of Your Luxury Escape in Byron Shire. I am writing to ask you to stand up against the 

planning proposal to cap short term rental accommodation to 90-days per year. The families that come 

and stay in short term holiday rental accommodation are vital to the continued success of my business. 

In Byron Shire any policy that weakens the tourism industry, puts the entire community at risk. 

The policy depends on misleading data and incorrect assumptions. Council, you claim there are 5,428 

non-hosted holiday homes in Byron Shire. That’s just not the case! The NSW Government’s mandatory 

property register which commenced on 31 January 2022, reported that as of 31 August 2022 there were 

1,136 non hosted properties in Byron Shire. You simply can not return 1,500 homes to the permanent 

rental pool, because they don’t exist. What’s more, the vast majority of these property owners have 

purchased these properties as their holiday home with the intent to move to Byron Shire in the future.  

On realestate.com, there are currently 100+ homes available for permanent rental in Byron Shire. The 

problem is not supply, it’s the price point and lack of affordable housing options for local workers which 

this policy will fail to solve.   

As the largest source of employment in the area, directly and indirectly, tourism is the life blood of 

Byron. Even those who don’t work in industry benefit from the hundreds of millions of dollars that flow 

into the economy every year, and short-term rental accommodation (STRA) alone contributes 1,448 jobs 

and $267 million per year to the local Byron community. 

Those jobs and that money is vital. An attack on the tourism industry is an attack on the business 

community. 

As a local business owner and engaged member of the community, I have watched the STRA industry 

being attacked by Council for years. Council is attacking families who own and operate local businesses 

and families that visit Byron Shire and are a part of this community. 

This policy puts my business at risk. Families staying in STRA make up a significant portion of my 

customer base. 

This policy will result in a 50% loss of income for my business and I will likely have to lay off up to 4 staff 

members, many of whom have been with the business for years.   

I live here. I work here. I pay my rates. Please consider that this policy will negatively impact me and the 

whole business community. 

  

Sincerely, 

Janelle Montano 

Business owner 



Form letter to submit to Byron Shire Council 

STRA Creditors 

 

Dear Council Member, 

I am the owner of Footwear Focus in Byron Shire. I am writing to ask you to stand up against the 

planning proposal to cap short term rental accommodation to 90-days per year. The families that come 

and stay in short term holiday rental accommodation are vital to the continued success of my business. 

In Byron Shire any policy that weakens the tourism industry, puts the entire community at risk. 

The policy depends on misleading data and incorrect assumptions. Council, you claim there are 5,428 

non-hosted holiday homes in Byron Shire. That’s just not the case! The NSW Government’s mandatory 

property register which commenced on 31 January 2022, reported that as of 31 August 2022 there were 

1,136 non hosted properties in Byron Shire. You simply can not return 1,500 homes to the permanent 

rental pool, because they don’t exist. What’s more, the vast majority of these property owners have 

purchased these properties as their holiday home with the intent to move to Byron Shire in the future.  

On realestate.com, there are currently 100+ homes available for permanent rental in Byron Shire. The 

problem is not supply, it’s the price point and lack of affordable housing options for local workers which 

this policy will fail to solve.   

As the largest source of employment in the area, directly and indirectly, tourism is the life blood of 

Byron. Even those who don’t work in industry benefit from the hundreds of millions of dollars that flow 

into the economy every year, and short-term rental accommodation (STRA) alone contributes 1,448 jobs 

and $267 million per year to the local Byron community. 

Those jobs and that money is vital. An attack on the tourism industry is an attack on the business 

community. 

As a local business owner and engaged member of the community, I have watched the STRA industry 

being attacked by Council for years. Council is attacking families who own and operate local businesses 

and families that visit Byron Shire and are a part of this community. 

This policy puts my business at risk. Families staying in STRA make up a significant portion of my 

customer base. 

This policy will result in a 80% loss of income for my business and I will likely have to lay off up to 2 staff 

members, many of whom have been with the business for years.   

I live here. I work here. I pay my rates. Please consider that this policy will negatively impact me and the 

whole business community. 

  

Sincerely, 

Charles Montano 

Business owner 



Form letter to submit to Byron Shire Council 

STRA Creditors 

 

Dear Council Member, 

I am the owner of Luxe Cleaning in Byron Shire. I am writing to ask you to stand up against the planning 

proposal to cap short term rental accommodation to 90-days per year. The families that come and stay 

in short term holiday rental accommodation are vital to the continued success of my business. In Byron 

Shire any policy that weakens the tourism industry, puts the entire community at risk. 

The policy depends on misleading data and incorrect assumptions. Council, you claim there are 5,428 

non-hosted holiday homes in Byron Shire. That’s just not the case! The NSW Government’s mandatory 

property register which commenced on 31 January 2022, reported that as of 31 August 2022 there were 

1,136 non hosted properties in Byron Shire. You simply can not return 1,500 homes to the permanent 

rental pool, because they don’t exist. What’s more, the vast majority of these property owners have 

purchased these properties as their holiday home with the intent to move to Byron Shire in the future.  

On realestate.com, there are currently 100+ homes available for permanent rental in Byron Shire. The 

problem is not supply, it’s the price point and lack of affordable housing options for local workers which 

this policy will fail to solve.   

As the largest source of employment in the area, directly and indirectly, tourism is the life blood of 

Byron. Even those who don’t work in industry benefit from the hundreds of millions of dollars that flow 

into the economy every year, and short-term rental accommodation (STRA) alone contributes 1,448 jobs 

and $267 million per year to the local Byron community. 

Those jobs and that money is vital. An attack on the tourism industry is an attack on the business 

community. 

As a local business owner and engaged member of the community, I have watched the STRA industry 

being attacked by Council for years. Council is attacking families who own and operate local businesses 

and families that visit Byron Shire and are a part of this community. 

This policy puts my business at risk. Families staying in STRA make up a significant portion of my 

customer base. 

This policy will result in a 70% loss of income for my business and I will likely have to lay off up to 6 staff 

members, many of whom have been with the business for years.   

I live here. I work here. I pay my rates. Please consider that this policy will negatively impact me and the 

whole business community. 

  

Sincerely, 

Sandi O’Leary 

Business owner 



Form letter to submit to Byron Shire Council 

STRA Creditors 

 

Dear Council Member, 

I am the owner of All Good Cleaning in Byron Shire. I am writing to ask you to stand up against the 

planning proposal to cap short term rental accommodation to 90-days per year. The families that come 

and stay in short term holiday rental accommodation are vital to the continued success of my business. 

In Byron Shire any policy that weakens the tourism industry, puts the entire community at risk. 

The policy depends on misleading data and incorrect assumptions. Council, you claim there are 5,428 

non-hosted holiday homes in Byron Shire. That’s just not the case! The NSW Government’s mandatory 

property register which commenced on 31 January 2022, reported that as of 31 August 2022 there were 

1,136 non hosted properties in Byron Shire. You simply can not return 1,500 homes to the permanent 

rental pool, because they don’t exist. What’s more, the vast majority of these property owners have 

purchased these properties as their holiday home with the intent to move to Byron Shire in the future.  

On realestate.com, there are currently 100+ homes available for permanent rental in Byron Shire. The 

problem is not supply, it’s the price point and lack of affordable housing options for local workers which 

this policy will fail to solve.   

As the largest source of employment in the area, directly and indirectly, tourism is the life blood of 

Byron. Even those who don’t work in industry benefit from the hundreds of millions of dollars that flow 

into the economy every year, and short-term rental accommodation (STRA) alone contributes 1,448 jobs 

and $267 million per year to the local Byron community. 

Those jobs and that money is vital. An attack on the tourism industry is an attack on the business 

community. 

As a local business owner and engaged member of the community, I have watched the STRA industry 

being attacked by Council for years. Council is attacking families who own and operate local businesses 

and families that visit Byron Shire and are a part of this community. 

This policy puts my business at risk. Families staying in STRA make up a significant portion of my 

customer base. 

This policy will result in a 70% loss of income for my business and I will likely have to lay off up to 4 staff 

members, many of whom have been with the business for years.   

I live here. I work here. I pay my rates. Please consider that this policy will negatively impact me and the 

whole business community. 

  

Sincerely, 

Lucas Fernandes 

Business owner 
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